
  

  

 

18th March 2024 

 

 

  

 

INFORMATIONAL NOTICE: DSB UPIUAT Services 
Inaccessible 

 

   

 

Audience: All DSB Users 

 

Notification details: 

 

This is an informational notice to all UPIUAT users that GUI, FIX and ReST 

API services in the DSB UPIUAT environment (https://upiuat.anna-dsb.com/) 

is currently inaccessible. The DSB is currently investigating the cause of this issue 

and will provide further updates once the services have been restored. 

 

We would like to apologize for any inconvenience this has caused. 

 

If further assistance or clarification is needed regarding this notification, please 

contact technical.suppport@anna-dsb.com. 
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